
Norton Nippers Reports 2024 

This toddler group runs weekly in the Parish Hall for children 0-4. 

Age-appropriate toys are put out for the children and there is 

always a craft activity. Along with this we have different sensory 

activities for the children. One area of the hall is set up for mums / 

dads/carers and babies while the remainder of the hall has toys for 

the rest of the toddlers. To create variety, we work on a two-week 

cycle of different toys. 

At the end of Nippers, we have a time of singing nursery rhymes, 

and we then say a prayer with the prayer bear and sing a song about 

Jesus. 

Throughout the afternoon refreshments are available for adults and 

children, ably served by Judy. 

We are part of the Herts Baby and Toddler Network who offer 

support and ideas for running our group. 

I would like to thank the group of helpers who enable Nippers to 

take place. The Lord has greatly blessed us in this work, and it is 

wonderful to have contact with so many families. 

 

Susan Taylor 

 


